SAN DIEGO GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA GAS COMPANY

2013 TRIENNIAL COST ALLOCATION PROCEEDING (A.11-11-002)

(9th DATA REQUEST FROM SCGC)
______________________________________________________________________


QUESTION 9.1:

9.1. Referring to SoCalGas/SDG&E’s response to DRA request DRA-PZS-7-5, which states:  “SoCalGas believes it is reasonable to assume that at least half of the new backbone load on its system over the upcoming TCAP period would not materialize absent the BOR rate.”

9.1.1. Please explain the basis for this statement.

9.1.2. Please provide a copy of any research or studies that SoCalGas/SDG&E personnel have performed or have contracted to be performed with the intent to identify potential new backbone only transmission level customers or otherwise identify the amount of incremental backbone only load.

9.1.3. Please provide copies of any emails or notes from telephone conversations from SoCalGas/SDG&E personnel or their contractors where the subject has included potential new backbone only transmission level customers.

Please provide SoCalGas/SDG&E’s best estimate as to the amount of incremental backbone only load and the likely geographic location of such load on the transmission system.
RESPONSE 9.1:

9.1.1 The rate reduction relative to TLS is about 33%.  Because of this, SoCalGas reasonably assumed that the long-run, new load on the backbone system will be 50% greater than it would have been otherwise.  Absent the BOR rate, it is reasonable to assume that this backbone load would not materialize.
9.1.2   SoCalGas has not performed any formal studies of the question.  

9.1.3   There are no emails or notes concerning this issue.

SoCalGas/SDG&E have no estimate of the amount of incremental backbone only load and the location of such load.  

QUESTION 9.2:

9.2. Please provide the amount of incremental backbone only load that PG&E has added since the adoption of the backbone only rate on PG&E’s system. 

RESPONSE 9.2:

SoCalGas does not have the answer to this question.  SCGC should direct questions about PG&E’s system to PG&E.
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